July 8, 2019 * Meeting Minutes
Senior Center, San Marcos, CA

President Marianne F. called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm, and led in reciting the Pledge of
Allegiance. Thirty-four members and one guest were in attendance.

MEETING MINUTES & TREASURER'S REPORT: Marianne F. reminded the members that last
month's meeting minutes and treasurer's report are posted on the Meeting and Membership Information
page on the CWONC website.

SERVICE PROJECTS:

Fisher House Dinner: Marlyce M. reported on the Thursday, June 20th dinner served to eight military
personnel currently in residence. The food was provided and served by CWONC members. The
squadron is leaving in November. A potluck dinner is planned to be served in October. More
information regarding the potluck will be announced in September.

Relay for Life, American Cancer Society: Kathy M. said the walkers raised $2,600. It is $1,000 more
than what was raised last year. Rosa R. will be chairing the walk next year.

Sew-In: Kathy M. stated 20+ people were in attendance, and 60 teddy bears were completed for the
Vista Community Clinic. The next Sew-In, the end of September, will be for constructing hospital
gowns for Operation Smile.

Solutions for Change Dinner: Rebecca B. reported she has her 5 volunteers for the next dinner to be
served on September 4th.
FUNDRAISING:

San Diego County Fair: Marianne F. announced another successful season had wrapped up. CWONC
raised around $5,000.

Bags & Brews: The club raised $360 for serving beer at the event.

PALOMAR DISTRICT: Debby W's watercolor won first place at the CFWC State Arts Festival
competition art show.

SPEAKER: Maryann D. announced the CWONC scholarship winners. They are Hannah Mathews and
Heather Hough, who received $2,000 each. Heather spoke of her appreciation for the scholarship that
will help her in her studies in environmental sustainability. Hannah, a general education major, was
unable to attend the meeting because she is in class tonight.



FUN STUFF:
Bunco: Pam 1. announced Joy S. will be hosting the Bunco game on July 17th.

Game Night: Pam L. stated she will host Game Night on August 20th. The participants will be playing
Bingo for White Elephant prizes.

Bayside Summer Nights: Diane M. reported that 15 people had signed up for the event at the
Embarcadero on August 17. The program is entitled "Some Enchanted Evening", which will be a
selection of nostalgic Broadway songs.

Upcoming Fun Stuff: Connie K. and Madeline C. announced there are no planned activities this
month.

MEMBERSHIP: (Kathleen K. was not in attendance, so no report.)

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Judy J. read letters of appreciation from Operation Smile for our contribution of 132 arm splints and our
donation of $480, and from the Cancer Society for our participation in Relay For Life and our donation
of $200.

Rebecca B. announced there are 34 members in attendance tonight.

Kathy M. shared that CWONC raised $60 from recycling members' contributions of plastics and
aluminum.

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 7:17 pm.



